
Academic Senate Approved Minutes October 24, 2022 
 
Meeting called to order at: 2:05 p.m. 
 
Roll call Cormia 
 
2022-23 Executive Committee Members 
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Agenda was adopted by consensus 
 

- Public comment (announcements) Rachell Campbell reminded the Senate about the flu 
shot event tomorrow from 10 a.m. -



looking at contact as a means to evaluate if online courses have been effective in student 
contact. Ellen commented that if we’re requiring more work from online instructors, should we 
discuss how much extra work that is. John Fox commented that if weekly contact is required, 
then we need to have something structured in our course once a week, which is an academic 
freedom issue. Kerri commented further that without an agreement to have weekly contact, an 
instructor might not be as engaged. Carolyn commented that workload is an issue, but faculty 
should be encouraged to have frequent contact for pedagogical reasons. John shared that 
academic freedom is an Academic Senate issue, rather than an FA issue. Che shared that 
many students enjoy the contact with a faculty member through Canvas. Stephanie questioned 
if our discussion was really about definition (language). Kimberly described announcements as 
being individualized if it spoke to each (and all) of them. Weekly updates and email is very 
important. John suggested we strike the word “individualized”, but Kurt argued that we might be 
opening the door to generalization.  
 



Item #12 - Closing the loop through integrated planning. Jordan discussed a town hall 
meeting (on campus and through Zoom) Voltaiire shared the background to this issue, that in 
the past, program review required a significant amount of effort. In November, we’ll be 
discussing this (proposed) process to see if this is the direction we want to go for Program 
Review.  
 
Janie asked where she could find the information, and how many years back we should go in 
discussing things we have tried. She shared that after the program review meetings there were 
significant discussions that followed. Rachelle commented that our current program review 
process is either duplicative, or not much better than a checkbox process, and her department 
(Allied Health) already does significant reviews of their program, student  success, etc.  
 
Item #13 Leadership team reports 
 
Leadership team reports - Jordan commented about MIP-C reports on enrollment, and that De 
Anza and Foothill would likely stay a 60/40 split, even though Foothill is smaller, that De Anza is 
also becoming a medium sized College. There was an update about gender neutral bathrooms. 
 
Mission statement - how do we as Academic Senate approach the crafting of the mission 
statement. Kurt commented that he and Elaine participated in the MIP-C statement. There was 
a subgroup of the main governance groups in drafting something, then getting review and 
approval. And clarifying what we mean by mission statement. Mission value and statements, 
and values.  
 
MIP-C Report  
 

● Volunteers are needed for 
○ 

(



● Voltaire Villanueva: Elaine Kuo is leading the second Quality Focus Essay Town Hall on 
November 2, 12-1 pm, in the Administrative Conference Room and on Zoom; lunch will 
be provided for people attending in person. 

● Jordan Fong: the Surf Club has been reactivated, and he is faculty adviser. 
 
Art show, local artists about social inequity, thru mid-November 
 

● Kerri Ryer: Global Experiential Learning just published new programs in London and 
Florence in 2023; let your students know. 

● Donna Frankel: FACCC and the other unions will participate in a joint PT faculty 
conference tackling the “big things” on December 9th, 1-4 pm, on Zoom; Donna will 
provide a Zoom link. 

 
We’ll talk about program review and evaluation of distance education at our next meeting on 
November 7th. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:41 p.m 
 
 
 


